Peshastin Community Council Regular meeting December 15, 2021 Via videoconference

Council members present: Patricia Ortiz, Doug Clarke, Steve Keene; Cheryl Parsley was present but unable to connect

Council members absent, excused: Leticia Vizcaino, Lauri Malmquist

Community members present: Clare Morrison, Peshastin Librarian; Perla Martinez, Peshastin, Cascade HS class of 2022

The meeting was started at 7:00 p.m., but due to difficulties with connection this was an informational meeting only, as a quorum was not present.

Clare Morrison gave the library report: winter packets are now available at the library, with reading and activities for children. She left the meeting at 7:15, as council members were joining.

The minutes of the meeting November 17, 2021 were read, with minor correction. The vote to approve will be held at the next meeting.

Treasurer's report, by phone after the meeting: bank balance of \$584.11. The decision was made not to renew the PO Box; bank statements will be available online. Cheryl has initiated the process of online access to banking information.

Old Business:

1). Pine Ridge development

As far as we are aware, there is no change in the process of application at the county; the initial application will expire this month.

Lauri reports that the traffic study is "standard" for the county, and does not recognize the traffic patterns specific to Peshastin, but there is no intention of any further traffic study for this application.

2). Vacant Council position

There have been no applications to date to fill the remainder of the council position vacated by Stan Winters. Several possibilities were discussed; we hope to have one or more applicants to present at the next meeting.

Leticia has had a change in work hours but would like to continue on the Council if possible.

Peshastin Water District

Steve reports no significant changes in the ongoing process of merger with the PUD.

There has been inquiry to the PWD about a potential 7 home development at the corner of Larson and Derby Canyon roads.

With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 8 p.m.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday, January 19, 2022 at 7 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Ortiz, Secretary